
MINUTES 
Historic Preservation Commission 

June 6, 2013 
Municipal Complex, 100 W. Woodstock Street, Crystal Lake, IL 

 
1) Call to Order 

T. Nemcek called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. 
 

2) Roll Call/Attendance 
The following Commission members were present: Tom Nemcek, Austin Taylor, and 
Bob Wyman.  Diana Kenney joined in the meeting via the telephone. Michelle Rozovics 
arrived at 7:37 p.m. Brice Alt, Lee Ann Atwood, Brenda Sompolski were absent. Staff 
member Latika Bhide was present.  
 

3) Public Comment 
There was no public comment.   

 
4) Approval of Minutes of the May 2, 2013 Regular Meeting  

D. Kenney made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 2, 2013 regular meeting.  
B. Wyman seconded the motion. On voice vote, all members present voted aye.  Motion 
passed. 
 

5) Centennial History Committee  
Discussion was tabled until the next meeting. 
 

6) Trolley Tour 
D. Kenney said that she has the printed trolley tour books and they look great. She said 
that she had received several calls regarding the tour. The tour was well advertised in the 
McHenry County Living magazine and Planit Northwest. B. Wyman said that he will 
collect the tickets and cash from Heisler’s on Saturday. The Commission discussed other 
items they would need such as the cash boxes, old trolley tour books and items for sale. 
The Commission discussed that they would be collecting the signs and old tour booklets 
from City Hall on Friday. T. Nemcek discussed the 25 trivia questions that he had 
compiled together. The Commission said that they had never had a disappointed guest 
on the tour and that all tours are different and equally exciting. D. Kenney discussed that 
she had spotted some errors in the tour book. She said that for example, what is listed as 
Fairview Parkway is actually Fairview Park Avenue. The Commission agreed to meet by 
the Downtown gazebo by 9:00 am. The Commission agreed to meet at Georgios after the 
tour. D. Kenney said that she knew some descendents of the residents of Swedenberg 
would be attending the tour.  

 
7) Member Inquiries and Reports 

The Commission decided to cancel the July meeting. B. Wyman made a motion 
seconded by A. Taylor. On voice vote all members voted aye. Motion passed. 
 
L. Bhide asked if the Commission would like to include 615 Lake Ave that was recently 
plaqued by the McHenry County Historical Society on the Commission’s webpage. D. 
Kenney said that she would prefer not to do that as it causes confusion. 
 



L. Bhide said that the changes to the HPC Ordinance were approved. She said that she 
would ask L. Spencer to submit a letter of interest addressed to the Mayor. 
 

8) Adjournment 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.   


